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Aloha Area 17, Panel 71 Trusted Servants, 

 Thank you for being a part of my recovery.  This past month has been exciting in working 

with our delegate and getting our agenda topics out to our Area for the 71st General Service 

Conference.  Thank you for all your hard work.   

 Per Instructions and Guidelines, 2.7 – Alternate Delegate Duties, grateful our delegate hasn’t 

been in absence and grateful to help with his duties, maintaining our GSR’s handbooks and S & G’s 

and looking into a DCM handbook, helping out GSR’s and DCM’s as much as possible, work on any ad 

hoc committees and appointed by our Chair, serve as a member on our AHC Steering Committee and 

a lot of exciting things happening there and will be ready to act on actions accepted by the Area 

Assembly. 

 I want to thank Panel 71 Area officers for being there and working hard to inform Area 17 on 

AA World Services.  I look forward to today’s committee meeting to bring our Area’s collective 

conscience to the General Service Conference. 

In love and service, 

Tommy G. 
Alternate Delegate 
Area 17, Panel 71 


